
                                CITY OF MCCLEARY

                       Regular City Council Meeting

                          Wednesday, March 15, 2017, 8:00 pm

ROLL CALL AND FLAG SALUTE Councilmembers Orffer, Richey, Peterson, Blankenship and Ator were in attendance.

ABSENT None.

STAFF PRESENT Present at the meeting were Todd Baun, Wendy Collins, Chief Blumer and Dan Glenn.

PUBLIC HEARING None.

EXECUTIVE SESSION None.

MINUTES APPROVED None.

VOUCHERS None.

MAYOR'S COMMENTS Mayor Schiller stated the agenda is short as there are only two items that will be discussed 
during the meeting.

PUBLIC COMMENT None.

CITY ATTORNEY REPORT None.

DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS 
REPORT

None.

POLICE CHIEF BLUMER None.

SUPPLEMENTAL AGREEMENT 
NO. 6 - THIRD STREET 

IMPROVEMENT PROJECT

Skillings Connolly, Inc., has completed the design for the Third Street Roadway Improvement 
Project. It has been determined that the project will need to complete a right-of-way phase. 

The additional cost will be $3,000. It was moved by Councilmember Ator, seconded by 

Councilmember Blankenship to authorize the Mayor to sign the supplemental 

agreement with Skillings Connolly in the amount of $3,000. Motion Carried 5-0.

ADOPT DEFININITION 
ORDINANCE

The Council had a lengthy discussion on the zoning code definition ordinance and talked 
about the potential mental health facility that is planning on opening in the old Mark Reed 
Hospital site. The Council discussed what would be in the best interest for McCleary. The 
main question is regarding what direction the City wants to go; should the City allow this type 
of mental health facility to operate in McCleary or decide it is not in the best interest of the 
community as a whole. The public members that were in attendance during the workshop left 

and did not stay for the Regular Council Meeting. It was moved by Councilmember 

Blankenship, seconded by Councilmember Ator to adopt version C Amending the MMC 

Zoning Code Definitions. After discussion, Mayor Schiller stated he believed it would be best 
to wait on taking action until the public could be in attendance at the next Council meeting, 

which is on March 22, 2017. Motions were rescinded. 

PUBLIC COMMENT Due to the topic and increased public interest, Mayor Schiller will hold the next City Council 
Meeting at the Community Center where more seating is available.

MEETING ADJOURNED It was moved by Councilmember Ator, seconded by Councilmember Richey to recess 

the meeting at 8:45 pm. The next meeting will be Wednesday, March 22nd, 2017 at 6:30 

pm at the McCleary Community Center. Motion Carried 5-0.

Approved by Mayor Brent Schiller and Clerk-Treasurer Wendy Collins.
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